Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Edgewood Town Council Town of Edgewood, Madison County, Indiana 7-16-2018

The Meeting of the Edgewood Town Council was held July 16, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. at the Edgewood Town Hall, 3405 Nichol Avenue, Anderson, Indiana 46011. The following persons were present:

Patty Farran, Member Julie Armington, Member Dale Vanderbur, EFD Mike Austin, Town Atty. Wayne Carter, Guest

Joseph Cook, Member Jodi Norrick, Member Marshal Ellingwood, EPD Steve Servies, Town Eng. Emily Carter, Guest John Gunter, Member Arthur Leak, Guest Member Emily Carter, Guest Mark Ake, Guest Sara Armington, Gust

Paul Hensley, Guest Thomas Brewer, Edgewood WO Katherine Tanner, Clerk-Treasurer

Ms. Farran called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Roll call was initiated after the pledge of allegiance. All members were present.

Police Department Report

Marshal Ellingwood introduced Michael Barnes. Michael retired from the Town of Lapel and is now one of Edgewood's new Deputy Marshals. Marshal Ellingwood reported that there were 196 incident/case reports in the month of June. There were 58 arrests/citations broken down as follows: Captain Briggs 42; and Officer Smith 16. The reserve officers, Officer Robertson worked 42 hours and Officer Lehman worked 16 hours; Part-time Officers worked 56 hours.

Fire Department

Chief Vanderbur, Edgewood Fire Department presented the new ambulance cot to the council and guests. Discussion followed. The Chief reported that there were ten EMS runs, and five fire runs during the month of July. Chief Vanderbur reported on the activity at the 4th of July fireworks and reported on various activities of the Fire Department. Mr. Cook made a motion to approve the invoice for T-shirts. Mr. Leak seconded the motion. All members voting aye, motion carried.

Water Operator's Report

Mr. Thomas Brewer, Edgewood Water Operator reported on the various activity at the water plant. Mr. Brewer reported that the department had lost one of the part-time employees, Storm Water Audit, the tags had be placed on the storm drains, and the slide at Redwood & Ivy had been repaired.

Comments & Questions

Paul Hensley, American Barbering, addressed the council regarding the recent fire of the shrubs on the Town of Edgewood's property. He stated that he thought the town's insurance company or the town should pay him for the loss of a car and repair to the pavement.

Member Reports

Mr. Cook did not have a report. July 16, 2018

Mrs. Armington asked Sara Armington to report on the pool activities. Sara reported on the number of members and sponsors for the 2018 season. Further discussion of the signs at the Edgewood Shops being grandfathered in occurred.

Mr. Gunter did not have a report.

Ms. Farran did not have a report.

Mr. Leak did not have a report.

Mrs. Norrick asked about the hours of operations for lawn mowing and open for business hours.

Town Attorney Report

Mr. Austin informed the council that the hours of lawn mowing is from 7:00 a.m. -9:00 p.m. and business hours at 5:00 a.m. - Midnight.

Town Engineer's Report

Mr. Servies presented a change order from Davis Excavating, Inc. in the amount of \$1,325.00. Discussion followed. Mr. Cook made a motion to approve the change order. Mr. Leak seconded the motion. All members voting aye, motion carried.

Clerk-Treasurer's Report

Ms. Tanner reported on the court activity for the year. Discussion followed.

Old Business

Mr. Austin stated that he has not heard anything regarding the Panko issue and that he would follow-up with the Probable Cause Issue with Pendleton.

New Business

There was no new business to come before the council.

Approval of the Minutes from the June 18, 2018 Council Meeting

Mrs. Norrick made a motion to approve the Minutes of the June 18, 2018 Town Council Meeting. Mrs. Armington seconded the motion. All members voting aye, motion carried.

Register of Claims

Mrs. Norrick made a motion to approve the June 2018 Register of Claims. Mr. Cook seconded the motion. All members voting aye, motion carried.

July 16, 2018

With no further business, upon a motion made by Mr. Gunter and seconded by Mrs. Armingtor with all members voting aye, the Council was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

Patricia A. Farran, President

Julie H. Armington, Member

Joseph A. Cook, Member

John W. Gunter, Member

Arthur J. Leak, Member

Jodi L. Norrick, Member

ATTEST: Katherine Tanner, Clerk-Treasurer